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West Coke County
Hospital  Board

Meeting
By Pat Stephens

The Board of Directors of
t h e  West  Coke  County
Hospital  Distr ict  met  in
regular session January 30,
2 0 1 2 .  P r e s i d e n t  M a r y
Bessent called the meeting to
order  a t  9 :38  am,  and
declared a quorum was pre-
sent. Board members present
were Mary Bessent, Sarah
Green, Pat Stephens, and
Dessie Kendall. Also present
w e r e  R o g e r  Alexander,
Administrator,  and  Jan ie
Munoz, Business Office Mgr.
There were no vis i tors .
Roger Alexander gave the
invocat ion.  The minutes
from the previous meeting
were approved, and absent
members were excused from
the December meeting.

In  the s taffing update,
Roger informed the Board all
positions in the staff are cur-
rently filled, but there is a
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cont inuing need for  prn
CNA’s and nurses for shift
work.   Roger also reported
there are currently 12 resi-
dents in the Alzheimer’s Unit,
and 52 residents total in the
Care Center as of the meeting
date.

The Board then discussed
capi ta l  projects .   Roger
reported plans are currently
b e i n g  r e v i e w e d  w i t h
Templeton Construction for
t h e  r e n o v a t i o n  o f  t h e
Alzheimer’s Unit. In prepara-
tion to start the renovation,
the entire building was sur-
veyed for asbestos. Some was
found on some of the pipes to
be removed to make room for
the new water lines.  This
will be addressed before work
can progress. Roger is also
taking bids, as requested by
the Board, for hall floor cov-
ering and window replace-
ment for the lobbies.

In Public Relations, the
new website is up and run-
ning.   Check us out  a t

www.robertleecarecenter.com
.  Roger and the Board are
very excited about the new
website, and feel it will be
extremely beneficial to the
Care Center.

Accounts Receivable was
discussed and Janie Munoz
was again commended for the
excellent work she does. The
financial statement was dis-
cussed and accepted.

Janie Munoz, representing
the City Council, updated the
Board on the progress of the
Bronte-Robert  Lee water
l ine .  I f  you’ve been to
Bronte, you have seen for
yourself the big, blue links of
pipe steadily disappearing in
the ditch prepared for them.
Words cannot express the
depth of appreciation for eve-
ryone who has stepped up to
the plate to volunteer time,
talents, expertise, machinery,
meal preparation, and various
other forms of elbow grease
to complete this portion of

the pipeline. God bless you,
Volunteers!

The Board broke for lunch
(pork chops and all the trim-
mings….yum!) from 11:50 to
12:37.

The Board discussed in
depth the updates to the
employee handbook. Copies
were given to the Board to
review, and there will be a

special called meeting at a
later date to complete and
i m p l e m e n t  t h e  n e w
guidelines.

Future agenda items were
discussed and adjournment
time was 2:50 pm.  The next
meeting will be February 27.
Everyone is  invi ted  and
encouraged to attend.

(Continued on Page 7)

Rehab Telethon!  Jackie Walker, President of 64 Study
Club in Robert Lee prepares for the West Texas Rehab telethon
on the Ivey Motor showroom floor  on Saturday, January 21.

(325) 473-4000
At the Stoplight in Downtown Bronte

Order Your

Super Bowl
Snacks

Buffalo Tenders
Hot Wings

Sliders
Stuffed Jalapenos

ETC!!!

Don’t

forget the

Desserts!

Super Bowl Sunday
is February 5th!

Be sure to check
out our

New Salad Bar!

Valentine Day
Special

Steak & Shrimp
for Two

$19.95
Includes a

special dessert!
You are welcome
to bring your own

beverages.

Attention Ladies!
Save the Date!

April 21, 2012
The ladies of

Victory Assembly
are presenting their

6th Annual Spring Tea
13 years of age and older

Watch for more
information to follow.

Rehab Telethon!  Robert Lee’s 64 Study Club members worked the phone bank at Ivey
Motor Co., Inc., for the West Texas Rehab telethon January 21. Ava Davis was the coordinator
for the event. Everyone was pleased with the results. With the help of Robert Lee and Bronte,
donations of 1.3 million were raised.


